
February 1, 2022
23 Residents were in attendance with 3 mailed in proxies.
The ZOOM Special meeting of the Arbor Glen HOA was called to order by President Jacquetta Rosemond at 7:24 p.m.
Items of discussion:
1. This special meeting was called to inform the community that the contract between GCM and Arbor Glen HOA was terminated effective December 2021.  Arbor Glen HOA has a reserve account at Farmer’s Merchant Bank with a balance of $34870.63…GCM wanted to gain access to that account so they could use the funds at their discretion.  They presented us with a 2022 budget of $53404.00 when we only take in $40,950 if every resident paid their assessment. They wanted us to cut them a check for $12454.00 from the reserve account and that was not acceptable.  They threaten us, if we did not give them control of the reserve account they would terminate our contract.  For the best interests of Arbor Glen HOA the Board made the decision to terminate the contract with GCM.  

2. There was a question answer session from the residents about the budget and the termination of GMC where Jacquetta answered all questions.

3. Residents wanted to know if the pool would be opened this year.  We do plan to open this year and keys will be distributed to all residents in good standing.  We will contact Sweetwater pools to see if they will honor the on-season contract (April-Oct) as we had pre-COVID. There are some repairs that need to be done to the door and fence.  People are prying the bars open to gain access.  

4. Residents made suggestion of improvements they would like to see:  Lights at tennis court and to have it resurfaced.  Repair the sign at the entrance on Wall Street.

5. Jacquetta gave a synopsis of the Election at Annual meeting that was held on October 27, 2021 by Amy Howell of GCM where Tonya Daughtry, Cathynia Dixon, and Clarence Albert were nominated and appointed as new Board of Director members. Cathynia Dixon has health issues and is stepping down from her role as Secretary.  Taiye Lambo and Tonya Daughtry nominated Adebunmi Lambo to be Secretary and she accepted the nomination.  The residents were asked if anyone else would like to volunteer for a position on the board.  With no other nominations the new Board of Directors are Tonya Daughtry, Clarence Albert, and Adebunmi Lambo.  Jacquetta Rosemond and Cathynia Dixon will be stepping down immediately but will always be available for assistance.
Meeting concluded at 8:45 p.m.


